
Budget Hearing  
Southwest Public Schools 
District 179 
September 12, 2016 
 
 
President Duane Teter called the budget hearing to order at 7:32 p.m. on September 12, 2016, 
at the Southwest Junior-Senior High School in Bartley. 
 
Present:  Duane Teter, Ondrea McConville, Steve Daffer, Lynda Baumbach, Jenni McConville, 
Principals Kathy Latta and Matt Springer, Superintendent Todd Porter, and Patricia Smith. 
 
Absent:  John O’Dea. 
 
Visitors:  Jason Kloepping, Howard Kester, Les Roggenkamp, and Jolene Miller. 
 
John O’Dea arrived at the meeting at 7:34 p.m. 
 
The Board was available to listen to support, opposition, criticism, suggestions or observations of 
district patrons relating to the adoption of the proposed budget of expenditures for all district 
funds for the 2016-2017 school year and to consider amendments relative thereto. 
Superintendent Porter summarized budget changes, and no action was taken. 
 
Les Roggenkamp commended the Board for being fiscally responsible in preparing the 2016-2017 
budget, for which levies are lower than surrounding school districts. 
 
Moved by O. McConville, seconded by Daffer, to adjourn the hearing at 7:38 p.m.  Ayes:  Daffer, 
O’Dea, J. McConville, O. McConville, Baumbach, and Daffer.  Nays:  None.  Motion carried. 


